
 

 

RESOLUTION 

Acceptance of Grant Awards to Duluth Public Schools 

 WHEREAS, Minnesota Statute 465.03 requires a school district to accept grants by resolution 

expressed in the terms prescribed by the donor in full; and, 

 WHEREAS, acceptance of the grant in accordance with the donor’s terms is in the best interest of 

the Duluth Public Schools: 

 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Duluth Public Schools does accept the below-

described grants from said organizations in accordance with the terms set forth herein. 

 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Duluth Public Schools wishes to extend its grateful 

appreciation to these various organizations. 

 

 Organization Author/Contact Project Title Award Amount Terms 

1 
Duluth Superior 
Area Community 

Foundation 

Denfeld 
Robotics 
Students 

Denfeld DNA 
FIRST Robotics 

Team 
$10,000 

Funds from this grant award 
will be used to support 
Denfeld’s Robotics Team. 

2 
Northland 

Foundation 

Leigh Ann 
Viche, DAPE 

Teacher 
Let’s Dance $2,000 

Funds from this grant award 
will be used to support the 
Let’s Dance program for DAPE 
students at Lester Park, 
Myers-Wilkins, and Congdon 
Park elementary schools. 

3 
Minnesota 

Department of 
Education 

Brenda 
Vatthauer, 

Principal LPMS 

Full Service 
Community 

Schools 
$97,170.84 

Funds from this grant will be 
used to hire a school 
coordinator to begin planning, 
implementing and integrating 
the full service community 
school model at Lincoln Park 
Middle School.  This will allow 
coordination and delivery of 
social, health, economic and 
educational services offered 
through school/community 
partnerships to improve 
outcomes for Lincoln Park 
Middle School students and 
their families. 
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